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Summary of the meeting of December 1, 2009
Before turning to consideration of the order of business and the topics of the meeting, the Chair, Ambassador María Zavala, Permanent Representative of Peru to the OAS, informed the delegations that that would be her last meeting of the CAAP and that, because of her return to Peru, she would be giving up the Chair. The delegations expressed appreciation to Ambassador Zavala for her able leadership of the Committee during the months she served as Chair.

The Chair called the meeting to order and submitted the order of business (CP/CAAP-3040/09) to the delegations for consideration. There being no comments, the order of business was adopted as presented.

1. Presentation of the schedule for presentation of reports to the CAAP
The Chair reminded the delegations that, in operative paragraph III.A.10.d of resolution AG/RES. 1 (XXXVIII-E/09), “Program-Budget of the Regular Fund of the Organization for 2010, Quota Assessments and Contributions to FEMCIDI for 2010,” the General Secretariat had been requested “to present to the CAAP by no later than December 1, 2009, a schedule with specific dates for presentation of the reports, strategies, and plans mentioned in this resolution, such that the member states will be able to corroborate in a timely fashion the information provided and follow up effectively on fulfillment of the mandates and budget execution of the Regular Fund and the voluntary, specific, service (including indirect cost recovery), and trust funds.”
In that regard, the Chair noted that, on November 18, 2009, the Secretariat had published document CP/CAAP-3037/09, which contained a schedule for the presentation of reports to the CAAP and that it had then sent the document out by e-mail on November 20. Said document contained a detailed schedule for the presentation of all reports to be submitted up to May 2010, pursuant to resolution AG/RES. 1 (XXXVIII-E/09) of the thirty-eighth special session of the General Assembly.

There being no comments from the delegations, the CAAP took note of document CP/CAAP-3037/09 and approved the schedule for the presentation of reports up to May 2010.
2. Report on the monetary losses incurred because of failure to observe established meeting schedules
In accordance with resolution AG/RES. 1 (XXXVIII-E/09), Mr. Luis Niño, Director of the Department of Conferences and Meetings Management, presented document CP/CAAP-3039/09, which, he indicated, the Assistant Secretary General, Ambassador Albert Ramdin, had presented to the Permanent Council for information a few weeks earlier.
The member states exchanged views with the Secretariat on Mr. Niño’s presentation on the monetary losses incurred because of failure to observe established meeting schedules.  In general, the delegations expressed support for the considerations and recommendations presented by the Secretariat.  They also commented on the importance of holding informal meetings to reduce costs and indicated the need to schedule meetings that could share costs in order to utilize resources more efficiently.  Likewise, they emphasized that internal coordination within the Secretariat was important if that was to be achieved.

In concluding its consideration of that item, the CAAP took note of document CP/CAAP-3039/09 and of the comments of the member states.  It agreed that the report should be disseminated to the areas of the General Secretariat and that it should be referred to the Chair of the Permanent Council for appropriate action.  Likewise, the CAAP decided that the Department of Conferences and Meetings Management should provide the CAAP with quarterly reports on the matter.
3. Presentation of the comprehensive plan for conferences and meetings

In compliance with resolution AG/RES. 1 (XXXVIII-E/09), Mr. Luis Niño, Director of the Department of Conferences and Meetings Management, presented document CP/CAAP-3038/09, Report on Cost-effective Measures to Provide Conference Services for OAS Meetings. Operative paragraph III.14.a of the aforementioned resolution reiterated to the General Secretariat “the need to expand its review of the Organization’s interpretation and translation services to include the whole area of conference and meeting services.” It also requested the presentation of “a comprehensive plan that thoroughly analyzes current services and needs and makes recommendations as to the most efficient and cost-effective means of delivering these services, at headquarters and away from headquarters, taking into consideration member states’ requirements and overall needs and limitations of the Organization in fulfilling its mandates.”
The member states exchanged views with the Secretariat on Mr. Niño’s presentation of the Report on Cost-effective Measures to Provide Conference Services for OAS Meetings.  The delegations referred to the subject of interpretation at meetings and to the possibility of working in two languages in some cases.  They also suggested that less paper be used in CAAP meetings and that the delegates bring their own copies of documents to meetings.  Likewise, they raised the possibility of using the Conference Proceedings Management System (CPMS) in the Simón Bolívar Room. 

Concluding its consideration of that matter, the CAAP took note of document CP/CAAP-3038/09 and of the comments of member states.  It also decided that, from that point on, hard-copy documents would no longer be provided during CAAP meetings and that the Secretariat would send the documents for each meeting to the delegations at least 24 hours in advance to enable them to bring their own copies to the meetings. 
4. Consideration of the templates proposed for General Assembly resolutions

The Chair reminded the delegations that in February 2009 it had been proposed to the CAAP that the Permanent Council adopt a template for resolutions to be adopted by the General Assembly in order to distinguish between mandates that had financial implications and those that did not.  She explained that the former would have to use a standard template that described said financial implications.  Further, the Chair pointed out that the templates had been presented once again to the Working Group on the Review of OAS Programs and drew attention to the updated legal opinion on the matter (CAAP/GT/RVPP-12/09 rev. 1 and CAAP/RVPP-11/09, respectively). 


In addition, the Chair pointed out that those templates were intended to steer the Organization’s program-budget process to make it more predictable and to provide a more orderly view of the budget, thus making it possible to carry out the activities and fulfill the mandates emanating from the General Assembly.

As there were no further comments, the Chair placed document CAAP/GT/RVPP-12/09 rev. 1, “Draft Resolution:  Templates to Be Used by the Permanent Council for Resolutions to Be Referred to the General Assembly for Consideration,” before the meeting for consideration.  Some delegations asked the Secretariat about procedural matters regarding use of the templates, in particular the assignment of monetary values to each resolution, and about resolutions presented at short notice during General Assembly sessions.  In that regard, Mr. Ricardo Graziano, Director of the Department of Planning and Evaluation, said that resolutions were negotiated initially in the corresponding committees and were then referred to the CAAP for budgetary consideration.  With respect to resolutions presented during General Assembly sessions, they would be taken up by the General Assembly itself, as the CAAP would do.  Mr. Graziano also pointed out that, if the process was to be useful, the time for approving mandates and the budget should not be during the General Assembly sessions themselves.  Those resolutions would serve as additional input enabling the areas to become clearly and systematically aware of the preferences of member states regarding activities they could carry out.  Lastly, on the question of specific funds, it was most likely that information in that regard would come from the technical area of the Secretariat since it would be aware of interest expressed by potential donors.
The delegation of Nicaragua said that it was waiting for instructions from its capital and would not be able to join in the consensus. Accordingly, the CAAP decided to approve document CAAP/GT/RVPP-12/09 rev. 1, “Draft Resolution:  Templates to Be Used by the Permanent Council for Resolutions to Be Referred to the General Assembly for Consideration,” ad referendum of the delegation of Nicaragua, for subsequent consideration by the Permanent Council.
5. Other business
There being no further comments, the meeting was adjourned.









� FILENAME  \* MERGEFORMAT �CP23472E06�








